76 Ea

Wendy Gage, RN BSN NCSN Health Care Coordinator wgage@ewct.org

76 South Main Street East Windsor, CT 06088 Phone: 860-623-3361

Ext. 7401 Fax: 860-758-7509

East Windsor
PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Inspiring Growth. Achieving Success.

March 1, 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

The information below will assist you in completing the medical portion of your child's preschool registration. The state yellow physical exam form must be completed by your physician. Pages-2 must be completed and signed by your physician and page 3 completed by your dentist or dental hygienist. Parents **must** complete the **front page** of the form and sign it. Your pediatrician must also include your child's immunizations with this form.

All preschool students must also have an influenza vaccine between August 1st of 2022 and December 31st of 2022. It is your right to refuse immunizations for medical or religious reasons. If you decline immunizations for medical reasons your physician must complete the required state form.

Please note on page 2 of this yellow form, every box must be filled in, including the **lead level, risk of TB exposure and hematocrit.** Children have a lead level completed between the ages of 1 and 2 years old. Your physician must be look back in your child's health record and write the lead level that was completed at that time on the form. If your child did not have one done, your physician must order one and provide the school with the results. **No child will be registered without the health assessment record appropriately completed and proof of immunizations.**

Your child's physical and oral exam must be completed within twelve months of entry to school so after July 1, 2021. Your child will **not be registered** without the submission of **all-required medical information** as listed above and therefore will not be permitted to begin school in-September

Our School Based Health Center at the Broad Brook Elementary School is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays if your child requires a physical exam or immunizations. You may contact the Medical Assistant, Karen Lockery, to make an appointment for a physical exam or immunizations at 860-623-2433 ext.7247 or 5155

The state yellow physical exam form is located on our school website under the health tab. Please print the form and bring it to your child's physician at the time of the physical exam. If you are unable to print the form please call us so we can mail one to you. If you have any questions please contact the school nurse, Kathryn Smyrak at 860- 627-4986.

Sincerely,

Wendy Gage RN BSN NCSN

Health Care Coordinator